

0

## 10 DOWNING STREET

THE PRIME MINISTER

26 September 1983

The Primi Thinks.

I write to thank you most warmly for your very kind welcome and hospitality in The Hague earlier this week. It was a great pleasure to see you and Monsieur van den Broek again. It was good of you to set aside so much of your time for our very useful talks and I thoroughly enjoyed the splendid dinner which you gave for me on my last evening.

I should be most grateful if you could pass on my deep gratitude to all who were involved in arranging my programme. I look forward to our future meetings and send you my very best wishes.

War rejents.

Tom svicety

Against alle

His Excellency Dr. Ruud F.M. Lubbers

54)



10 DOWNING STREET

THE PRIME MINISTER

26 September 1983

Man IL. Quirguard.

I have written separately to Professor Trella to say
how much I enjoyed my visit to ESTEC and to thank him for
the excellent arrangements which his staff made for it. But
I wanted to send you this personal note to thank you for
your courtesy in coming to the Hague to conduct me around
the Centre and explain its work to me. The work being
done there is very exciting and I was greatly impressed by
the enthusiasm and expertise of everyone I met.

Lows simula Cayour Thelese

841



## 10 DOWNING STREET

THE PRIME MINISTER

23 September, 1983

Vea Prolessor Trella.

I am writing to say how very much I enjoyed my visit to the European Space Research and Technology Centre. The work you are engaged on is most exciting and I was greatly impressed by the evident enthusiasm and professionalism of everyone I met. Please will you thank your colleagues who gave me such clear explanations of their work and all those who were involved in making the excellent arrangements for my visit.

Thank you also for the model of the Olympus satellite, which is not only a beautiful memento but also embodies the technical excellence evident in everything I saw at ESTEC.

Lows sively again habite

Professor M. Trella
(European Space Research and Technology Centre,
Keplerlaan,
Noordwijk aan Zee,
Netherlands)

10 DOWNING STREET 26 September 1983 THE PRIME MINISTER , by dear Ambaridos I write to thank you most warmly for all the arrangements made for my visit to The Hague this week. I should be grateful if you would pass on my thanks to all of your staff who

were concerned.

I also send my grateful thanks to you and Mrs. Mansfield for making me feel so at home and for your kind hospitality.

His Excellency Mr. P.R.A. Mansfield, CMG.